

PART 1: Multiple Choice Questions

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

1: Many victims in the huge earthquake in Turkey have rescued in the rubble by volunteers and police dogs
A B C

that come from many places in the world.

C

2: Sterling told me that the train is coming soon and we had to get ready as soon as possible.

A

B

C

D

3: Traveling to somewhere you've never been before is an opportunity to explore and make new experiences.

A

B

C

D

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

4: Sale assistant: ".....?" ~ David: "I would like to try out that laptop."

A. What are you doing

B. Would you like to buy that laptop

C. May I help you

D. Why do you want to buy that laptop

5: Anna: "Why don't we go on an out-of-town excursion next weekend?" ~ Michael: "....."

A. Yes. I hope so

B. That sounds great

C. I don't think so

D. I don't, either

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the primary stress in each of the following questions.

6: A. history B. atmosphere C. adventure D. camera

7: A. describe B. remote C. improve D. palace

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

8: To better equip your new kitchen, I recommend you get a freezer, an electric washer and some other domestic appliances.

A. medical machines

B. household gadgets

C. safety devices

D. electrical tools

9: I think you have to book your flight ticket in advance as only a limited number of seats are available.

A. later

B. earlier

C. usable

D. former

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

10: Phu Quoc Island has a peaceful atmosphere and a picturesque scenery throughout the seasons, that's why it attracts millions of tourists every year.

A. unattractive

B. quiet

C. spectacular

D. crowded

11: With dramatic changes in technology, many folk handicrafts have become obsolete.

A. old-fashioned

B. traditional

C. up-to-date

D. ancient

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

12: We are looking forward having a great trip to Sapa this summer vacation.

A. on

B. to

C. up

D. of

13: Passengers are allowed to carry maximum 15 kg when they travel by airplane.

A. hand luggage

B. check- in desk

C. boarding pass

D. passport control

14: The camera phone was _____ in 1997 by Philippe Kahn.

- A. charged B. invented C. uploaded D. caused

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

15: A. fountain B. botaanical C. plastic D. national

16: A. iron B. expensive C. plastic D. ticket

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

17: *You may use my MacBook as long as you promise to handle it with care.*

- A. My Macbook may have used as long as you promise to handle it with care.
B. My Macbook must be handled with care as long as you promise to use it.
C. My Macbook may be used as long as you promise to handle it with care.
D. My Macbook may be using as long as it is handled with care as you promise.

18: *The last time I went to Guatemala on an ecotourism holiday was 3 months ago.*

- A. I have gone to Guatemala on an ecotourism holiday for 3 months.
B. I didn't go to Guatemala on an ecotourism holiday 3 months ago.
C. I haven't gone to Guatemala on an ecotourism holiday before.
D. I haven't been to Guatemala on an ecotourism holiday for 3 months.

19: *"You can use your cellphone when you finish your homework," my mother said to me.*

- A. My mother told me I could use my cellphone when I finished my homework.
B. My mother said me that I could use my cellphone when I finished my homework.
C. My mother said to me that I could use my cellphone when I finish my homework.
D. My mother told me that I can use my cellphone when I finished my homework.

20: *My father is going to buy me a new iPad on my next birthday.*

- A. I am being bought a new iPad by my father on my next birthday.
B. A new iPad is going to buy for me by my father on my next birthday.
C. I am going to be bought a new iPad on my next birthday by my father.
D. A new iPad is going to be bought for me by my father on my next birthday.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 21 to 25.

After three years of depression because of Covid-19, the world's tourism industry has recovered but with changes, requiring other approaches. After nine months of reopening, the tourism sector has gained considerable achievements, (21)_____ many goals, including a plan to receive 5 million foreign travelers, were unachievable. Solo travel and travel in small groups (22)_____ the major trend in 2022 and is believed to become an important trend in the years to (23)_____. Travelers now don't depend much (24)_____ tourism and booking agents, as online apps allow them to seek travel solutions easily with more reasonable costs. Digital and contactless services have become more common since 2020, while customer-oriented services are being transformed by broader use of tech-support options, (25)_____ mobile registration, contactless payment and voice control etc. Tourism, therefore, will be a growing trend.

- 21:** A. but B. or C. and D. so
22: A. had become B. have become C. became D. becomes
23: A. do B. go C. talk D. come
24: A. at B. in C. for D. on
25: A. so B. although C. such as D. however

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 26 to 30.

Today, things are a lot better as mobile phone communication has made video calling, messaging, chatting more convenient, more cost-effective, and it may be done anywhere as long as network property is available.

Once traveling or going for a hike, your mobile phone is not only a recreation device but also a safety gadget, as a mobile phone GPRS will **facilitate** you tracing your way home or facilitate authorities, to locate you respectively and if any emergency situation happens like an accident, you can demand rescue or help. Besides, mobile phone communication allows you to communicate with relatives and friends or even make new pals all around the world because of the event's extensive social media presence, line capacity, texting, video calls, chats, and more. For as long as you like, you can stay linked. Additionally, you can manage a to-do list using your mobile phone's reminder choice. For example, if you are planning to wake up early in the morning, you can set the alarm with a volume and notification sound of choice. This can help you get up early enough and avoid being late for your meeting class, or any regular activities.

However, mobile phone communication may cause interruptions in a business meeting, weddings, family gatherings, movie theatres, or offices; for example, mobile's ringing and notifications can be attentive to a manager or CEO in a business meeting. It's not only annoying but additionally frustrating happening. Besides, mobile phones build individuals connected but if it's not used carefully, it can isolate you from family and other people around you. If teenagers get too much into their mobile phones, this can hurt their relationship with the family and friends severally. Moreover, late-night chats and mobile phone games enjoyed on bright screen may result in eye issues.

With all that said and done, the method you utilize for your mobile phone really matters. If it is used with wisdom, a mobile phone can be one of the simplest gadgets you may ever hold. You can use it to learn about your life fruitfully. Don't let the disadvantages of mobile phones discourage you, it's a matter of choosing however best it can profit you.

26: *In accordance with its advantages, mobile phone can _____.*

- A. offer both recreation and other utilities
- B. connect your family with worldwide friends
- C. encourage traveling or hiking
- D. rescue you in emergencies

27: *The word "facilitate" in paragraph 2 is closest in meaning to _____.*

- A. instantly block
- B. completely prevent
- C. better help
- D. strongly encourage

28: *Which of the followings is TRUE according to paragraph 3?*

- A. You can't use mobile phone at a wedding or office.
- B. The sound of phone in a meeting isn't a big problem.
- C. You should concentrate on your phone when going out with family or friend.
- D. Using mobile phone too much can cause bad effect on eyes.

29: *What may happen if you use mobile phone carelessly?*

- A. It attracts attention from manager or CEO in a meeting.
- B. It can be utilized in weddings, family gatherings, movie theatres, or offices.
- C. Mobile phone can't connect people around you.
- D. It can isolate you from family and other people around you.

30: *Which of the following is the main idea of the passage?*

- A. Disadvantages of mobile phone can discourage you from using it.
- B. Technology is extremely important to people.
- C. There are more disadvantages than advantages when using mobile phones.
- D. Mobile phone is a useful gadget if you use it wisely.

----- THE END OF PART 1 -----

PART 2

WORD FORMATION: Use the word given to **FORM A WORD** that fits in the gap of each sentence.

31: She interviewed six women who have reached positions of great _____ and influence. (POWERFUL)

32: There was nothing to _____ him from setting up his business on the premises. (PREVENTION)

33: The Eiffel Tower is famous for its _____ Light Show at night, making it a must-see for anyone visiting Paris. (IMPRESS)

34: As I turned around, I _____ hit my friend in his face. It wasn't my intention! (ACCIDENT)

35: My youngest sister always feels _____ about being left alone. (SECURE)

ESSAY WRITING:

Students are allowed to choose only **ONE** of these following topics to write an opinion essay (120-150 words):

Topic 1: If you had enough time and money, would you take a trip to Nha Trang or travel to Ha Noi? State 3 reasons for your choice.

Topic 2: If you were given a big present for your next birthday, would you like to receive a new cellphone or a new laptop? State 3 reasons for your choice.

This image shows a full page of handwriting practice paper. It features multiple rows of horizontal dotted lines spaced evenly down the page, providing a guide for letter height and placement. The background is plain white, and there are no margins or additional markings.

THE END